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WOW!!!!  Summer took so long to get here and it is just flying by.  We have already celebrated 
the 4th of July. 
  We have been really busy with intakes. We have taken in 19 dogs in the past 10 weeks. That’s 
a lot of vetting that needed to be done. I do believe out of all those only 1 came in that did not 
need anything.  At this rate we could see ourselves operating at a loss ,which makes it hard for 
the dogs that need extra attention. 
   One of our biggest fundraisers is coming up on Aug 2. The CrabFeast. You can get information 
from the website or from this letter. This is a great time and all of the ladies that put this 
together have worked tirelessly to make this happen. Please contact Donna Blake at 
treasurer@goldheart.org and let her know how many tickets you would like to purchase. 
Guaranteed a good time will be had by all. All proceeds will benefit the goldens. 
   Not sure how many of you are on FaceBook but plenty has been going on about leaving dogs in 
hot cars. Now is the time of year just to let your golden boys and girls at home in the AC. I know 
they all like to go for rides but this is not the time.  Also walk your golden in the early morning 
or late evening after the sun has gone down. The concrete and black top can be very hot and will 
burn the pads of their feet.  
Please do not leave your golden or any pet outside for any length in the heat. Heatstroke is a 
horrible thing for the pets to go through. If your pet gets overheated get him/her to your vet 
immediately.   
Make sure if you have a swimming pool, they do not get in it without supervision. Here in Pa. 
someone came home to their pet floating in the pool a few weeks ago. I happen to be fostering 
one right now that cannot swim very well. I know if she got in the pool when no one was here 
she would drown. 
 We have had quite a few families who have unfortunately had to help their four legged furry 
kids to the Rainbow Bridge. They are, of course, all in our prayers. Many, many of us have all 
been in that heart breaking situation.  
 No date has been set for the picnic yet. Everyone will be notified in plenty of time.  Hopefully 
we get to meet new GoldHeart members with their new furry kids. 
 
Have a great rest of the summer  
Barbara  Schaefer 
President 
GoldHeart      
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My wife Michelle and I lost our Yellow Lab, 
Annie about a year and a half before we started 
looking for a new furry friend. We decided a rescue 
dog would be a great way to give a deserving dog a “forever” 
home. We searched the internet for a few months and then we found 
Hogan’s funny face on GoldHeart.org. He was at a local foster mom. After meeting 
him, we had him over for a visit to make sure he would get along with our cat. Luckily it wasn’t an issue 
and we adopted him shortly thereafter. Hogan is deaf. It hasn’t been an issue for us. We still talk to him 
like he can hear us. He knows visual commands and he can tell time. He knows that 7pm is treat time 
and doesn’t let Mommy forget. 

We have been proud parents for almost 4 years now. He is our personal greeter. He loves everyone.  
When we have get togethers, he is in heaven.  He makes sure everyone has ample opportunity to pet him, 
even nosing your hand out of your pocket if it’s your turn. Hogan is a JOY. Thank you GoldHeart for all 
you do for these precious animals. – David S. Wonderly 

"Parker is happily living life with his forever family. He fits in perfectly and never 
seems to complain about anything.  His extremely good manners surprise us every day. Thanks to his foster 
parents Eric and Beth for working with him. He enjoys long walks at a local walking track or just around the 
neighborhood. We love him so much and while living here he has made many new doggy best friends and 
even two cat friends (well, he thinks they’re his friends…the cats could say otherwise.).  Parker also makes a 
really good alarm clock and is set to wake everyone up at 6:00 AM every morning. (Which is helpful when 
school starts back up here but during the summer, not so much.) Parker has proven that we couldn’t have 
asked for a better dog to welcome into the Kokoskie family. --- Natalie Kokoskie, age 14" 

Parker GH884 

Hogan GH670 
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My husband Eric and I adopted our first rescue dog the month after we got married in 
November 2001.  Max was a seven month old mixed breed from the SPCA – some 
Australian Shepherd, some German Shepherd, and lots of unidentifiable canine.  He 
was the perfect first dog, intelligent, easy to train, and adaptable to our ever changing 
schedule. He loved nothing more than talking long walks in the woods and was 
constantly at one of our sides. Max started losing weight around the time we began 
considering finding him a doggy companion with whom to share the household and to 
keep him energetic.  Sadly for us, his weight loss was determined to be caused by 
advanced thyroid cancer and he died peacefully in August 2013.   

Our family (which now includes three elementary age sons) was despondent without 
Max and began methodically discussing the type and characteristics of a dog we 
would want to adopt.  Golden Retriever quickly rose to the top of the list and the 
boys were particularly excited to have a dog that would want to cuddle with them.  
After extensive research, we came across Goldheart, which met our goals of having 
another rescue dog and a golden retriever. We filled out our application and 
satisfactorily completed the home visit.  After our family was approved, LaDonna, 
our Goldheart coordinator, offered us the opportunity to foster to adopt Haley, a 

two year old dog due to arrive from South Carolina in the fall.  Haley had been found 
wandering the streets in South Carolina, was picked up by a high kill shelter, and eventually transferred 

to Don and Ronny’s Animal Rescue.  Given her predominant Golden Retriever appearance, she was taken on by 
Goldheart. The only glitch in her prompt arrival in Maryland was the unexpected diagnosis of heartworm, which required treatment 
in South Carolina.  Although Goldheart did not know much information about Haley’s past, we did know she was “fabulous with 
children” and adorable to look at.  In her first pictures that we had the opportunity to see, Haley was supper skinny but clearly 
beautiful and had a wonderful smile. We were convinced she “was the one” from the first look. 

Haley arrived in Baltimore on a rainy evening in October. She came in an animal transport van with many other dogs due to be 
delivered up and down the East Coast.  For having had so much transition over the previous few months of her life, Haley was super 
laid back and trusting.  My boys were head over heels in love from their first greeting, and Haley lived up to every expectation of 
being cuddly and affectionate. Haley is unique and different from our first dog, but fills the void of his loss with her warm smile, her 
desire to please, and her gentle disposition.  She loves being outside, loves her ears to be scratched, adores other dogs, and is 
wonderful with children.  She rarely barks, is not food motivated, and does not jump on people when they arrive at the house.   
Within the first few weeks of living with us, Haley was the star member of our oldest son’s birthday and now is one of the highlights 
of coming to our house to play. She travels well and spent Christmas with us in North Carolina. Adopting a rescue has been satisfying 
on so many levels and Goldheart helped us with each step to make sure Haley was the right dog for us and that we were the right 
family for her.  Haley is now a forever member of our family and we are so grateful for all that she adds to our home…. 

Shannon Putman 

Haley GH854 

Contact www.goldheart.org for information about 
adopting a wonderful Golden.  So many are taken in 
each month that are in need of love and care and 
“forever” homes. 

We need your help and support to maintain our 
rescue. 

Thank you to everyone for your generosity over the 
years. 

We could not survive without you. 



 

 

In February of 2012 a scruffy, little red Golden Retriever arrived at my front door via 
Goldheart transport.  I didn’t know what to expect when I agreed to foster this 12 
year old who had spent the last 6 years of her life in an outside kennel. She had the 
longest foot fur I’d ever seen! Little dust mops attached to the bottom of her legs. A 
good bath and grooming revealed a really cute female golden with a lovely little girl 
look and a huge sparkle in her eye. At first she was cautious about her new 
environment, she even hesitated to come through the door. 

It didn’t take long though for her personality to come through and in no time it 
seemed like she realized all the things she had been missing and was ready to make up 
for lost time.  There wasn’t a bag or purse that she didn’t investigate. Visitors soon 
learned not to sit anything on the floor and heaven forbid anyone left the downstairs 
bedroom door open. Especially if there were coats on the bed…every pocket would be 
cleaned out.  There wasn’t a piece of paper that she didn’t tear, chew or attempt to eat 
including reports for work, lists for the store and most of all tissues. And, Calie was 
quick and a planner.  If a meal was finished but not put away Calie would go to the living room, find something to get into, then when I would be 
picking up the pieces…again…she would head back to the dining room and I’d find her with her hind legs on the dog bed, front legs on a chair and 
tablecloth pulled just enough to grab whatever she could from the table. 

Goldheart has a wonderful network of foster families and from time to time we will puppy sit for each other. I asked another family if they would 
be able to take care of Calie when I went away for a few days. I was grateful that Calie was welcomed to stay even after I explained that she, dear 
thing that she was, required vigilance that most 12 year old goldens might not  require.     

Now I must say, Calie was perfectly house trained, didn’t chew furniture and wasn’t really destructive, to furniture, clothing, books, etc and she 
was a nice friendly dog. She wasn’t especially needy and was  mostly an easy pup to have around. She didn’t love puppies but that wouldn’t be a 
problem in a household with older dogs. Everything was set for a visit with her new friends, human and canine.   I suggested that if she was going 
to be home alone she be crated. That was ok until she slammed the crate around enough so that she could reach into carryalls and bags in the office 
and there was reportedly something about a loaf of bread during that first visit. I sure hope no one had to go without lunch that day!When I came 
back to pick Calie up after my getaway we had a good laugh and Calie was welcomed to return which she did several times during the two plus 
years that she made her home with me. Calie lived life to the fullest and made me laugh so many times I couldn’t begin to keep count. I learned to 
keep my pocket book off the floor, keep the trash cans up or closed, and NEVER leave the bathroom door open. Calie was a great walking partner 
and until the last two months of her life she was ready to head out as soon as she heard the leash rattle.  Even then when she was no longer able to 
go for a two mile hike she still wanted to be on the go and happily went for a car ride whenever she had the chance. 

Although her physical heart couldn’t keep her going any longer she never lost her spirit during her final days. As her heart continued to fail I had to 
face the reality that her life was coming to end and that a dog that lived every moment to the fullest as she did was a dog’s life worthy of 
celebration. The sadness was mine, not Calie’s. I believe that she headed full on to the Rainbow Bridge and that she will meet us there with a tissue 
in her mouth and a sparkle in her eye! I will miss her for always. 
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CROSSING OVER THE RAINBOW BRIDGE 

Back in 2001, we had Rosie, a standard poodle.  Then we fell in love with Goldens, while we took 
care of a friend’s dog.  After perusing the GoldHeart website for some time, one day there was 
Rocko (GH054) 

Rocko was adopted from GoldHeart on 3/28/01, and as you very well know, being a Golden 
Retriever, he was the best dog ever. He was 4 years old at the time of his adoption, and 16 when he 
passed. 

Rocko lived the last 7 years of his life in the Panhandle of Florida with us and his adopted brother 
Ruben (from Emerald Coast Golden Retriever Rescue) 

We were lucky enough to share our lives with this faithful, loving and handsome companion over 
the last 12 years. He was a big part of our family, and we miss him. 

Thanks GoldHeart!! 

Rocko  GH054 

Callie GH760 
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Ripken went to the Rainbow Bridge very suddenly having shown no obvious signs of the liver cancer that took his life way too soon for 
me. Though not a GoldHeart rescue, Ripken welcomed many fosters into his home. He and his buddy Cooper showed them by example 
what living in their household should look like. 

He was an incredibly intelligent, spirited and clever fellow with a wonderful  ‘joie de vivre’. 
He was game for just about anything you asked of him and some things you didn’t. His tail 
was always wagging even when you were scolding him as if to say, “Ahh, lighten up mom!” 
and you just had to laugh. One game he ‘invented’ was to drop a ball in a shoe then toss 
the shoe until it came out then play the game all over again. Training the out-of-sight stays 
for the obedience ring after earning his first title was amusing to him if not to me as 
invariably I’d look around the corner only to find him on the other side grinning with that tail 
going a hundred miles an hour doing anything but a stay. I was the one to go home ‘tail 
between my legs’ on more occasions than I care to admit. He’d be happy as a clam.  He 
never could stay in one place very long for fear of missing something. 

Everything else about training he loved and was a quick study. Go figure. The teamwork we 
developed doing obedience paid off when I decided to foster. He made everything look like 
fun and they wanted to be part of it. To say I miss him terribly is an understatement and 
Cooper is not himself without his buddy. To say rest in peace isn’t fitting as I’m sure he’s still 
grinning with that tail going fast as ever as he runs to greet Cooler, Drifter, Sadie, Gordy 
and Beau at the bridge as if to say “Wanna play and by the way, are there any Jolly Balls 
around here!” 

Farewell, my Song N Dance Man. You will be forever in my heart. 

Lily Beth GH875 

Sometimes we receive such unexpected gifts…a treasure that arrives in a flash 
and is gone just as quickly but an indelible memory remains. A memory so 
sweet you know you will never forgot. 

As happens sometimes Lily Beth’s elderly family passed away and Lily Beth 
found herself alone. She was 15 years old when she came to Goldheart from a 
shelter and foster in W.VA.  Thanks to the generosity of donors to Goldheart 
Golden Retriever Rescue Lily Beth received the medical care and pain 
relievers that she so desperately needed. 

Although her time with us was very short we had plenty of time to realize 
what a sweet, sweet, girl she was and also to learn that her very favorite food was toast! She may have had diminished hearing and vision but 
she could grab the scent of toast from any room in the house. I often thought that she was remembering the people who loved her when her 
nose led her to a bite of toast. 

The Rainbow Bridge called her home to meet her family who loved her for much longer than I did, and yes, the aroma of toast lingered in 
her wake. 

 

Ripken 
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Grooming 

www.canaltownelabs.com 

Kristin Wade 

Boarding and Facilities 

Tail End Kennel 

6225 Glen Falls Road 

Reisterstown, MD  21136 

410-833-6767 

 

 

 

You Lucky Dog 

1213 Liberty Rd, Suite E 

(Behind Bob Evans) 

Services 

ScooperHero 

3114 Royston Avenue 

Baltimore, MD 21214 

410-319-6630 or 1-877-319-6630 

You Lucky Dog 

1213 Liberty Rd, Suite E 

(Behind Bob Evans) 

Eldersburg, MD 21784 

Shopping - Pets 

Veterinary Clinics 

 

      Shiloh Veterinary Clinic 

100 Morgan Lane 

York, PA 

ChurchvilleVet.com 

Churchville Veterinary 
Clinic 

Greenbrier Veterinary 
Clinic 

Swan Creek Veterinary Clinic 

Mt. Airy Veterinary Associates 

1312 South Main Street 

Suite 9 

Mt. Airy, MD  21771 

301-829-4099 

Healing Hands Animal Hospital 

727 East Main Street 

Salisbury, MD  21804 

FRIENDS OF GOLDHEART 

Big Fish Entertainment 

717-979-7278 

www.bigfishkaraokedj@comcast.net 

Moe’s Bar and Grill – 4709 Gettysburg Rd. – Mechanicsburg, PA 

A PUBLICATION OF GOLDHEART GOLDEN RETRIEVER RESCUE, INC.  P.O. BOX 522  OWINGS MILLS, MD  21117 

Everyone at GoldHeart Golden Retriever Rescue, Inc. would like to thank you for your continuing 
support and generous contributions to our organization.  We could not survive without them. 

NEWSLETTER DESIGN: MARK PRESTON 

Dirty Dog Makeover – Annette Melhoun – Mobile Grooming 


